Minutes of the 2010 AGM of the Abingdon Society of Bell Ringers

Held on Tuesday 27th April 2010 in St Helen’s Ringing Chamber

Present:  Charles Miller (chair), John Dowling (minute taker), Tim Pett, Mark Walker, 

Angela Smith, Norman Bailey, Reg Sidlow, Carole Sidlow, Priscilla Morris, Brian Read, Susan Read, Beryl Yeats, Sigrid Shillingmannack, Peter Heritage.

1. Appointments of Minutes taker:  John Dowling agreed to do this.

2. Apologies:  received from Helen Beaumont, Angela Martin, Kevin Beer, Moira Johnson, Fiona Brocklehurst, David Edwards, Eluned Hallas, Abielle Hallas, Catriona Shearer.

3. The minutes of the 2009 AGM were considered, agreed and signed by Charles as an accurate record.  

4. Matters arising: there were no Matters Arising, other than as covered in the agenda.

5. Officers’ reports:
These had been circulated in advance of the meeting and were received as written.

a) The Tower Captain of St Helen: nothing further was added.

b) The Tower Captain of St Nicolas: nothing further was added.

c) The Treasurer:  Susan Read highlighted the key points from her report.  Those and the ensuing discussion included the following:

· The St Helen fund can contribute £700 towards the seating.

· Wedding fees during 2009 have been £96 at St Helen and £75 at St Nicolas.  Last year's AGM had agreed increasing these to £120 and £90 respectively.  It was agreed that Susan should ensure these are known by the churches (and that she should write to Andrew Birks at St Nicolas to confirm this).


Action: Susan
· Peal fees are £4 per rope for both Churches.  John proposed increasing these to £5 per rope, seconded by Susan.  However, the meeting agreed (the proposal from Peter, seconded by Bill) to retain these at £4;

· Agreed (unanimously) a £200 donation to the OD bell fund.








Action: Susan

· Also agreed, the suggested donation for visitors should be £1 per head.

d) Quarter Peal and Peal report: there were no comments or additions.  There had now been 25 peal attempts on the new bells with three lost.  The general consensus was that it would be a good idea to hold a quarter regularly, maybe before the Choral Evensong.
e) Steeple Keeper St Helen: Mark had nothing to add to his report, although he highlighted that he had adjusted the tenor clapper.  

· In response to a question from Priscilla, Charles confirmed that he was not aware of any complaints about the bells not being heard. 

· Reg proposed that investigations should be carried out on the options for reducing the sound control.  This was agreed.



Action: Reg, Mark  

· Mark's report highlighted that a number of tasks needed to be completed in the tower, some of which were with regard to the possibility of tower tours, such as a handrail in the stairwell.  It was agreed that the Society Officers should form a committee to progress these discussions.  Charles was of the view that a Faculty should be relatively simple, but could be time consuming and require patience!  It may be worth investigating this with the DAC Secretary initially. 




Action: Mark 


Mark was thanked for all his efforts in maintaining the bells.

f) Steeple Keeper St Nicolas: Reg confirmed that the Town Council was responsible for the St Nicolas clock, not the Vale of White Horse.  Hugh suggested that a sound chute for the treble would be beneficial, and it was agreed he should discuss this with Mark.









Action: Hugh

Reg was pursuing possible electrification of the St Helen clock.  This was something that he should pursue with the church, and it was agreed that Susan would take this to the DCC or the fabric committee.  Reg should pass his quotations to her for this.









Action: Reg/Susan
g) Hand Bell Activity report: nothing further was added
h) Training report: Kevin's report was noted.  John reported that Kevin was undertaking the de facto role of Child Protection Officer.  The duties for this were becoming more onerous, but Kevin had said he would be prepared to continue this.  Charles recommended that someone partner Kevin in this role, in anticipation of Kevin's eventual departure.









Action: someone?

6. Election of Officers:
The agenda had included a list of officers, all of whom had indicated a willingness to stand again, other than John as Tower Captain of St Helen.  Brian volunteered to take on this role, although as a consequence, he would have to stand down from quarter peal organiser.  John agreed to take that role as well as that of wedding ringing organiser.  There were no other candidates.  Mark proposed that all the officers be re-elected, which was seconded by Bill and agreed unanimously.  They are:

	Office
	Holder

	Tower Captain St Helen
	Brian Read

	Tower Captain St Nicolas
	Hugh Bishop

	Deputy Tower Captain St Helen
	Mark Walker

	Deputy Tower Captain St Nicolas
	Norman (Bill) Bailey

	Treasurer
	Susan Read

	Hand Bell Leader
	Susan Read

	Ringing Master St Nicolas
	Norman (Bill) Bailey

	Tower Secretary
	Tim Pett

	Steeple Keeper St Helen
	Mark Walker

	Steeple Keeper St Nicolas
	Reg Sidlow

	Teaching Team Leader
	Kevin Beer

	Weddings Organiser
	John Dowling

	¼ Peal Organiser
	John Dowling

	Cleaning Organisers
	Mark & Reg

	Web Master
	Brian Read


7. Events:

(a) Anniversary of Bell dedication


This falls on Sunday 25th July, and it was agreed to hold a barbecue and special ringing on that day.  Tim agreed to host the barbecue if it was not to be held at Kevin's.  Charles agreed to make reference to the ringing in the Newsletter.  [Note: subsequently it has been agreed to hold the barbecue at Tim's.]

(b) 2010 and 2011 outings


Susan is organising this year's outing for 25 September.  Mark kindly agreed to organise the 2011 outing.






Action: Susan/Mark

(c) Annual Dinner

Thanks in her absence to Margaret for organising this year's dinner.  It was agreed to hold next year's dinner in February again, and to see if Margaret would be willing to organise it.









Action: John/Margaret 


(d) Guild and Branch events


These are advertised on the relevant websites – and Tim circulates notes by e-mail.  There is a Guild ringing day on 3rd May.  The Guild AGM is on 15th May and Tim (among others) will be attending on our behalf

8. St Helen’s Bells Donors’ Book / Board:

The commemorative plaque has now been produced and was in the ringing room, ready to be hung when appropriate.  The Project book (to include the names of donors and a history of the project) had yet to be produced and Mark would welcome ideas.  It was agreed that Mark and Susan should form a committee to progress this.


Action: Mark/Susan

9. Ringing Room Seating:
The design for this had been agreed at the last AGM.  Mark confirmed he was awaiting the drawings, and then a Faculty would be needed for the work.










Action: Mark 

10.  Any other business:

Tim raised the possibility of putting the wedding diary online.  Charles explained there was a bigger project to develop the church website, and he would take this into account.  This may include a specific link to the Society website from the church website.

In closing, Charles thanked all the ringers for their commitment.

The meeting closed at 20:50.
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